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Defend Council Housing

PO Box 33519

London  E2 9WW
phone 020 7987 9989 
email info@defendcouncilhousing.org.uk
www.defendcouncilhousing.org.uk/

August 3 2006
Dear Supporter,

	· Model ‘Contemporary Motion’ for Labour Party Conference
	· DCLG Discussion Paper 

	· DCH new pamphlet ‘The Case for Council Housing in 21C Britain’ 
	· Conference fringe meetings

	· Support campaigns against privatisation in your area


Enclosed is a model ‘contemporary’ motion for Labour Party conference. Please help keep this issue high up the political agenda by getting Constituency Labour Parties to submit it before the September 15 deadline. We appreciate there are lots of competing issues but having won the vote two years running we need to step up the pressure on government – not let them off the hook. 
There is another round of ballots coming up in England, Wales and Scotland. Please support local campaigns by helping to fund and produce material to put the case against privatisation.
We also want to encourage local authorities, tenants organisations and trade unions in all areas with council homes to respond to the DCLG Discussion Paper 'Decent Homes to Sustainable Communities' (deadline also September 15). This is an opportunity to make clear the strong base of support for direct investment in council housing and let Ministers know that we will not let them walk away from their manifesto commitment on Decent Homes. Download DCH ‘Interim Response’ from www.defendcouncilhousing.org.uk and write to Ruth Kelly. 

DCH is producing a new pamphlet ‘The Case for Council Housing in 21C Britain’ and welcomes short contributions (150 words) reflecting a wide range of views and experience. If you haven’t already signed the Open Letter to Tony Blair please do so (enclosed) and help publicise the fringe meetings at TUC and Labour Party conferences.
Yours fraternally,
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Alan Walter
chair. Defend Council Housing
Suggested Contemporary Motion for Labour Party Conference 2006
“Conference notes the outcome of the DCLG July 31st deadline for applications from local authorities in England for stock transfer or ALMOs and the statement that “This bidding round will be the last within the decent homes programme”. This leaves many councils unable to meet the government’s ‘Decent Homes’ standard, others facing concerted opposition to transfer, PFI or ALMOs and denies tenants the choice to keep the council as their landlord and get improvements to their homes and estates. 

Conference reminds government of the clear 2005 manifesto commitment "By 2010 we will ensure that all social tenants benefit from a decent, warm home with modern facilities." A Labour government cannot leave council tenants who have rejected privatisation without improvements.

Conference believes that decent, affordable, secure and accountable council housing can make an important contribution to tackling growing housing need and that there is strong support amongst council tenants, elected councillors, trade unions and MPs for direct investment to improve existing council homes and estates as well as enabling local authorities to build new council homes. 

Conference re-affirms the decisions of the 2004 and 2005 party conferences and our commitment to a ‘level playing field’. This should include ring-fencing all the income from tenants rents, capital receipts as well as equal treatment on debt write off and gap funding available to councils who transfer their homes to give tenants real choice and provide a long term future for council housing. 

Conference again “calls on government to provide the ‘fourth option’ of direct investment to council housing as a matter of urgency.”
Defend Council Housing
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